

## FLORIDA FIRE CHIEFS' ASSOCIATION STATEWIDE EMERGENCY RESPONSE PLAN

EMERGENCY RESPONSE COMMITTEE MEETING FFCA EDC, Boca Raton Resort & Club, A Waldorf Astoria Resort, 501 E. Camino Real, Boca Raton, FL 33432 July 13, 2019, Addison East, 0700-0900 Hrs.



#### **MEETING AGENDA**

ERC COMMITTEE MEMBERS					
Chair	TJ Lyon				
Vice-Chair	Dave Downey				
REGIONAL CO	ORDINATORS				
Region-1	Ryan Crawford				
Region-2	Gene Sanders				
Region-3	Don Petito				
Region-4	James Angle				
Region-5	Mike Wajda				
Region-6	Jason Fair				
Region-7	Marcos De La Rosa				
AGENCY & ASSOCIATION LIAISONS					
APCO	Natalie Duran				
DSFM	Julius Halas				
DSRC	Lorin Mock				
FAPIO	Jeremy Robshaw				
FASAR	Todd Livingston				
FDEM	OPEN				
FDEP	OPEN				
FDH	Steve McCoy				
FDLE	Harvey Jones				
FEPA	OPEN				
FFCA	Dave Downey				
FFS	John Fish				
FLAHR	Frank DeFrancesco				
FNG	Michael A. Ladd				
FWC	Jack Martin				
24-Members					

	Agenda Item	COVERING
1.	Welcome Everyone & Introduce New ERC Members	Lyon
2.	Roll Call	Downey
3.	2018 Overview	Lyon
4.	State Fire Marshal Report	Halas
5.	Florida Forest Service Report	Fish
6.	SERP Plan Revision Report	Lyon
7.	Logistics Sub-Committee Report	Williamson
8.	SERP Workshop at Fire-Rescue East	Lyon
9.		
10.		
11.		
12.		
13.	Regional Reports	Coordinators
14.	Liaison Reports	Liaisons
15.	Closing Comments	Lyon

Next Scheduled ERC Meeting Fire-Rescue East Daytona Beach, January 2020

#### 1. WELCOME EVERYONE & INTRODUCE ERC NEW MEMBERS

## 1. Welcome Everyone & Introduce New ERC Members (Lyon)

TOPIC:	FFMIA Liaison addition
Notes:	<ol> <li>Welcome Florida Fire Marshals and Inspectors Association, Executive Director Jon Pasqualone to the ERC.</li> </ol>
TOPIC:	SERP Meeting Format Changes
NOTES:	<ul> <li>Looking at changing the format of our meetings starting with our FRE-2020 meeting. Our time is valuable and limited and I want to focus on what's ahead of us and not on reporting what has been done.</li> <li>Looking for some ideas on what that might look like and include.</li> <li>Sub-Committee to be identified that will oversee the changes.</li> </ul>
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
Notes:	
TOPIC:	
Notes:	

#### 2. ROLL CALL

#### 2. ROLL CALL (DOWNEY) (V Ves. N No. T. Tentative)

POSITION	o, <b>T</b> -Tentative)	RSVP	ALT-1	RSVP	ALT-2	RSVP	OTHER
Chair	TJ Lyon	Y	ALI-I	<b>NOVI</b>	ALI-2	K5 V1	UTIER
Vice-Chair	Dave Downey	Y					
Regional Coor		1					
Region-1	Ryan Crawford	Y	Kenny Perkins				
Region-2	Gene Sanders	N	Mike Hadden	N	Allen Willis	Y	
Region-3	Don Petito	Y	Joel Sneed	N			
Region-4	James Angle	N	Leland Greek	Y			
Region-5	Mike Wajda	Y	Joe Silvestris	Y			
Region-6	Jason Fair	N	Mark Wahlig	Y			
Region-7	Marcos De La Rosa	N	Robert Torres	Y	Rick Brown	Y	
AGENCY & AS	SOCIATION LIAISONS		•			•	
APCO	Natalie Duran	Y					
DSFM	Julius Halas	Y	Melvin Stone	Y	John Kohnke	Y	
DSRC	Lorin Mock	Y	Julie Downey	Y			
FAPIO	Jeremy Robshaw	N	Mike Jachles	Y			
FASAR	Todd Livingston	Y	Larry Doerffel	Y			
FDEM	OPEN						
FDEP	OPEN						
FDOH	Steve McCoy	N	Tom DiBernardo	Y			
FDLE	Harvey Jones	Ν					
FEPA	OPEN						
FFCA	Dave Downey	Y					
FFS	John Fish	Y	Jim Karels	Y			
FLAHR	Frank DeFrancesco	Y					
FNG	Michael A. Ladd	Ν	Thomas Mealor	Ν	Chuck Morrow	Y	
FWC	Jack Martin						
FFMIA	Jon Pasqualone	Y					

#### ADDITIONAL

RSVP	
John Williamson-Y	

#### Notes:

#### **3. STATE FIRE MARSHAL REPORT**

# 3. 2018 Overview (Lyon)

TOPIC:	Changing the Format
Notes:	Want to focus on where we're going rather than recap where we have been. Look at getting each member to forward a report BEFORE the meeting, answer any questions, focus on where we are going.
TOPIC:	
Notes:	

#### 4. FDEM/SEOC REPORT

## 4. State Fire Marshal Report (Halas)

TOPIC:	Overview
Notes:	Learned good lessons post-Michael. Looking at incorporating lessons learned. Peer-support and inclusion of our Fire Marshal's proved to be beneficial. Joint Council has formed a new sub-committee, focused on peer support. Chief Babinec to lead this committee. Brought on Technical Specialists at the DSFM at "part timers" to support our mission.
TOPIC:	
Notes:	

#### 5. FLORIDA FOREST SERVICE REPORT

## 5. Florida Forest Service Report (Fish)

Wildfire Update
2018 was a low year, lowest since 1981 Below-average for this year to date Warmest May on record El Nino in place, should be beneficial Worked with SFM to create wildland qualifications. To gate, we have over 6,000 in FCDICE Submit training info to Chief Frank Ennist at the SFM Office
Hurricane Response
Overwhelming requests for chainsaw training Developed an 8-hr course geared to emergency response personnel, getting ready to roll out. This was born out of a tremendous request for chainsaws. Need to make sure we are issuing the right equipment to the right people. Mitigation efforts continue post-Michael. Cleared 500 miles of fire lines. VFA have been expanded to those effected by Michael. Increased reimbursement for 50 to 100% Going to work more closely with the DEM to assist with IMT's to ensure we have the most effective resources available.
Thank You
TJ recognized the efforts of the FFS with respect to the IMT assistance and looks forward to expanding these resources in the future.

#### 6. SERP PLAN REVISION REPORT

# 6. SERP Plan Revision Report (Lyon)

TOPIC:	Status
NOTES:	Been working over the past several months but thus far, have not finalized the revisions. Want to highlight the big issues.
TOPIC:	Main Changes
NOTES:	<ul> <li><u>Wildland qualifications</u> – This has been finalized and will facilitate more resources statewide. Still pending;         <ul> <li>Instructor qualifications</li> <li>Requirements for experience. How is this validated?</li> <li>Remove experience and simply verification from the employees AHJ.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Regional Deployment – How do we plan and execute resources for immediate response?         <ul> <li>12 hour or less deployment</li> <li>Pre-assigned resources within each region</li> <li>No reimbursement</li> <li>Ability to "cross" regional lines, i.e. Region 6 and 7.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>
Notes:	
Торіс:	
NOTES:	

#### 7. FL-MUTUALAIDNET REPORT

# 7. Logistics Sub-Committee Report (Williamson)

TOPIC:	Overview
NOTES:	<ul> <li>Focus on the first 3 days and specifically ST's and TF's rather than the "specialized" resources, i.e. US&amp;R.</li> <li>Working in the austere environment</li> <li>Creating a Packing List to assist personnel deploying.</li> <li>Additional equipment, EMS stuff, etc.</li> <li>Do we need to pre-position resource trailers?</li> <li>Should have a draft ready in the next month.</li> </ul>
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	

### 8. Open

# 8. SERP Workshop at Fire-Rescue East (Lyon)

TOPIC:	Overview
NOTES:	<ul> <li>On track for FRE 2020.</li> <li>Day-long workshop</li> <li>Goal to make the ERC more efficient.</li> <li>Need help with the workshops</li> </ul>
TOPIC:	Ideas
NOTES:	<ul> <li>Who pays for the help?</li> <li>How to I request assistance?</li> <li>A day in the life of a STL</li> <li>What does help look like? Observations from the affected community</li> <li>Command and control in the disaster</li> <li>Reimbursement process <ul> <li>Include reimbursement of 501c3's</li> <li>Single-resource reimbursement</li> </ul> </li> <li>ESF 15 - Volunteer assistance</li> <li>Logistical support</li> <li>Future of support</li> <li>Technology</li> <li>Disaster communications</li> <li>SERP review</li> <li>Teleconference and reporting – what does this look like?</li> </ul>
TOPIC:	SERP Discussions
NOTES:	<ul> <li>Go over the document</li> <li>What needs to be added, refined, and deleted?</li> </ul>
TOPIC:	
Notes:	

## 8. Open

NOTES:		
ADDITIONAL N	IOTES:	

## 9. Open

# 9. Open

TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	

### 10. Open

## 10. OPEN

TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
Торіс:	
NOTES:	

### 11. Open

## 11. OPEN

TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
Торіс:	
NOTES:	

### **12. OPEN**

## 12. OPEN

TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
Торіс:	
NOTES:	

#### **13. REGIONAL REPORTS**

# 13. Regional Reports

REGION	Торіс	DETAILS
1		Conducted SERP training in June. Well received. Continued to work on pre- identified resources. Concerned with the loads of fuel
2		Continued to work on pre-identified resources.
3		Contact list
4		Filling gaps, succession planning. Updating FCDICE in wildland certifications.
5		MobEx exercise w/ US&R. Modeled after the FIU bridge collapse. Continued to work POC's, gaining depth and tenure.
6		Relatively quiet. TF 6 is green for Swiftwater. Hosting S250 and S330. Participated in HurrEx. Several areas have updated their comms and we're trying to get all the changes into our radio system.
7		Working on comms and POC's.

#### 14. LIAISON REPORTS

## 14. Liaison Reports

LIAISON AGENCY	Торіс	DETAILS
APCO		Hurricane Michael overview. Had multiple PSAP's, now called Emergency Communication Centers (ECC's) staffed with 60+ relief dispatchers. FEMA requires IS 144 and IS 1200 need to be completed to deploy dispatchers in disasters.
DSFM		PIO support needs to be more robust, including the SEOC in disasters. Going to lean forward earlier next time. Working to get additional funding for US&R and HM training through Legislative Budget Request (LBR) support.
DSRC		No report
FAPIO		Deployed 13 PIO's to Michael, PLUS others connected to US&R and IMT's. Delivering FEMA's Advanced PIO course. Recognized by EMI as having "Best Practices" for disaster communications.
FASAR		Working for sustained funding. Challenges with getting our numbers of canines up. Working closely with FNG and FWG with air deployments. Developing a comprehensive training plan. Refining to US&R Recon and Force Protection Con Op.
FDH		Michael stressed our ambulance deployment plan. Needs work.
FFS		Nothing additional
FLAHR		Team typing document was approved yesterday. Now developing deployment definitions from single-resources through full TF. From SERP, we need to better define how we integrate our HM resources.
FNG		Participated in HurrEx, lots of lessons learned. New TAG, General Eifert. Long history with Florida. Looking forward to supporting the mission especially with the ADSAR mission.
		I

#### **15. CLOSING COMMENTS**

# 15. Closing Comments (Lyon)

TOPIC:	Next Mtg
Notes:	FRE in January 2020
TOPIC:	
Notes:	Drafting a letter to the DSFM requesting all SAR assets to utilize Survey123 and to secure 50 licenses from IAFC and ability to expand in time of disaster.
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
NOTES:	
TOPIC:	
Notes:	